
School Community Council Meeting Notes 

October 7th, 2015 
 

*In attendance: Jenn Webb, Audrey Barton, Steve Stewart, Kelly Woodrum, Karin Brown, Liz Gibby, Kim 

Potts, Kerri Sabey, Natalie Thomson, Dylan Thornton. No one was absent. 

 

 Kim Potts called the meeting to order.  Everyone introduced themselves.  

 Audrey Barton nominated Natalie Thomson to be the SCC vice chair. Voting was unanimous in 

favor. 

 Kim reviewed the parent portion of SCC responsibilities. Small discussion was had regarding 

that. 

 Holly will email the link to the training video to the Council.   

 Kim talked briefly about a new requirement for the SCC to make a plan to keep our students 

safe online. We handed out pamphlets on ideas and specific requirements. This will be discussed 

at future meetings, but it was introduced today. Steve will send home a caller letting our 

parents know that our internet safety plan is on our website.  

 Utah Net Smart is coming to do an assembly for our students. It will be an annual event.  

We are having a bullying assembly for students in November, (Stand for Kind) and the Net Smart 

presentation will be in February. The link to Net smart will also be put on the website. Kerri 

mentioned introducing Net smart at our back to school night as a presentation in the auditorium 

along with other informational presentations.  

 We reviewed the budget. We will be looking at the budget as the year goes on to determine our 

greatest academic need. We will be getting presentations from the groups who are paid for out 

of trustlands to review the program efficiencies.  These will include: English paper grader, TEAL 

Time coordination, Read 180 teacher, and 2 Math Aids.  

 Kerri asked how split lunch was going, and some parents in the community wanted feedback. 

Steve confirmed it is going great and he hasn’t had any complaints. The lines are shorter so kids 

are getting though much fast and able to enjoy the last half of their lunch. More kids are eating 

school lunch in general because they aren’t discouraged by long lines. It has been a very positive 

change! 

 Kim moved that the meeting be adjourned and Kerri seconded that motion. Next meeting was 

scheduled for November 3rd, 1:30 in the Media Center. It will be with PTA and District personnel 

regarding the upcoming and potential for future bonds.  

 

  


